
JOHNSTOWN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

Wednesday, April 8, 2015 

 

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, Mayor Janakovic, on behalf of City 

Council, expressed his sympathy to former Councilman Anthony Pinizzotto 

on the loss of his wife, followed by silent reflection. 

 

City Council met in a stated session for the general transaction of business.  Mayor 

Frank Janakovic called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  City Manager Carlos 

Gunby offered the invocation, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.    

 

The following members of Council were present for roll call:   

  

 Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock,  

 Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza (7). 

  

City Solicitor David Andrews, City Manager Carlos Gunby, Frank D'Ettorre, Dan 

Beyer, Andrew Fedorko, County Commissioner Lengenfelder, County 

Commissioner Wissinger, and County Commissioner Chernisky were also 

present. 

  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Mr. Vitovich made a motion to approve the Minutes of the March 11, 2015 meeting.  

The motion was seconded by Mr. Mickel and passed by the following vote: 

 

 Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock,  

 Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza (7). 

 

 

COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 

 

Bill Polacek, 84 Iron Street, Johnstown, addressed Council with regard to a proposal 

by the business community to help create a vision for the City of Johnstown.  

Mr. Polacek asked Council to contribute $10,000 towards the $60,000 plan.  

He noted that $40,000 has been received from the Community Foundation and 

$5,000 has been donated by CTC.  He congratulated Council for bringing an 

effective collaborative government to the City, something which he states "has 

not been seen for a long time."  Mr. Polacek commented that this all started 

with meetings with prior city manager, Kristen Denne, Glenn Wilson and Ed 

Sheehan, the Johnstown Redevelopment Authority as well as JARI. He stated 

Congressman Murtha "really laid the foundation" to enable the region to 

continue moving forward.  Mrs. Murtha could not attend tonight's meeting but 

expressed her support. 
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 Mr. Polacek discussed future projects within the "vision" and the means by 

which the funding will be obtained.  He noted the plan will assist Act 47 and 

move the City towards growth.                

 

Mayor Janakovic thanked the business community, elected officials, citizens and the 

Community Foundation for their joint efforts. 

    

 

Homer Mattes, 1160 Milford Street, Johnstown, addressed Council with regard to the  

 City Dog Ordinance.  He is a volunteer at the Sandyvale Memorial Gardens 

and extended an invitation to everyone to walk in the gardens, as well as their 

pets in the fenced-in dog park.   

 

 Mr. Mattes expressed a concern that the dog laws may need updated with 

regard to pit bulls and the pit bull mix.  He proposed that the dogs should be 

tagged and registered with the City, and that up-to-date shot records and 

liability insurance be available.  He suggested a 2-dog limit and that all dogs 

be spayed or neutered.   He discussed additional updates for the dog laws.   

 

 

Karen Senft, 828 Von Lunen Road, Johnstown, addressed Council with regard to the 

lack of police protection and street cleaning on the City side of Von Lunen 

Road.   She has installed cameras and changed her locks at her residence due 

to multiple robberies.  She commented that in emergency situations, Dale 

Borough responds and not the City police.  Ms. Senft discussed the drug 

problems in her neighborhood and the retaliation against her family because 

she did "come forward" with names and places.  She referred to a rental 

property near her home where there is drug activity.  She noted she pays taxes 

to the City and urged the City police to patrol Von Lunen Road.                   

 

 Ms. Senft has lived on Von Lunen Road for 11 years and has not seen a street 

cleaner once.  She stated the street is filled with debris, glass and garbage.  

She requested that the street be cleaned.   

 

Mayor Janakovic requested that Chief Foust check into the matter further.  The Mayor 

will discuss with Mr. Sprincz the cleaning of Von Lunen Road.   

 

Mrs. Mock asked Ms. Daly to investigate the matter further with regard to ownership 

of the rental property referred to by Ms. Senft.   

 

 

Joe Warhul, 44 Clover Street, Johnstown, addressed Council with regard to codes.    

Mr. Warhul has left messages with the Codes Department, and his calls are 



Wednesday, April 8, 2015 

Stated Meeting, continued 
 

3 of 16  

not returned.  He questioned why a code violation is addressed faster when 

reported by a City official than by a resident.  Mr. Warhul noted numerous 

code violations in his neighborhood that are not being addressed.  He further 

noted he is not in favor of bureaucracy to solve problems.  Mr. Warhul also 

discussed the misuse of building permits.  He referred to properties in his 

neighborhood with overgrown hedges and weeds.                    

 

Mayor Janakovic asked that the matter be investigated further. 

 

 

Charlene Stanton, 184 Sell Street, Johnstown, addressed Council with regard to city 

government.  Ms. Stanton specifically discussed the time limit for Courtesy of 

the Floor and the fact that some speakers are given more time than others.  She 

referred to a petition by Jack Williams with regard to this matter, which will 

be decided by the voters on the May ballot.   

 

 Ms. Stanton commented on the attestation she received with regard to written 

code complaints submitted by Council in 2014.  She further commented with 

regard to the code complaint forms composed by Jack Williams.   

 

 She referred to the sewage work underway in Woodvale and requested 

clarification with regard to the sewage costs to homeowners.  Ms. Stanton 

referred to comments by Councilwoman Mock regarding the clean-up of 

blighted homes on private property.  Ms. Stanton inquired as to who would be 

responsible for injuries if residents were permitted to assist with the clean-up 

of these private properties.  She suggested the use of the court system for 

noncompliance.        

 

Mrs. Mock noted a quote directly from the codes enforcer and Ms. Daly confirmed 

the email from him.   

  

 

REPORT BY THE CITY MANAGER 

 

City Manager Carlos Gunby, on behalf of City Council and the City employees, 

extended his deepest sympathies to the James "Jimbo" Peracchino Family.     

 

Mr. Gunby noted a unity peace march against crime and violence will be held May 8, 

2015, beginning at 4:30 p.m. at the Greater Johnstown High School followed 

by a brief ceremony at 7:00 p.m. at the Point Stadium.   

 

Mr. Gunby stated that East Coast Baseball League games will be hosted at the Point 

Stadium.   
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The City Manager reported the State of the City Address was held on March 19, 2015. 

He stated the PowerPoint presentation is available online.  A video of the 

event will be available online in the near future.  He thanked Sally Sargent for 

providing a video of the event at no cost to the City.   

 

Mr. Gunby attended a presentation at the Greater Johnstown High School along with 

Chief Foust and Officer Chad Miller honoring a freshman student for his 

actions when shots were fired at an incident in Moxham.  

 

Mr. Gunby noted the Pioneer Baseball League has requested approval of possible 

ownership of a Johnstown team.  He stated further discussions will be 

scheduled regarding a long-term lease and ownership.  Additional information 

will be provided to Council in the future.  

 

The City Manager welcomed Thor to the canine force of the Johnstown Police 

Department and thanked those responsible for his arrival.  

 

Mr. Mickel requested reports with regard to the status of the various loans 

administered by the City. 

 

Mr. Vitovich congratulated Chairman Sylvia King on her initiative to conduct 

meetings for the upcoming peace march.         

 

 

REPORT BY THE MAYOR 

 

Mayor Janakovic continues to be involved with many groups, such as Creator Square, 

meetings with UPJ, Carnegie Mellon, Vision Committee, the hospital, 

Chamber of Commerce, and other organizations trying to improve the City.     

  

The Mayor noted a proclamation presented to Beginnings with regard to National 

Child Abuse Month.  He further noted that April is National Autism 

Awareness Month. 

 

Mayor Janakovic and Mr. Gunby "relayed their message" to over 200 people that 

attended the State of the City Address last month.   

 

The Mayor discussed community volunteerism.  He noted that for many years he has 

dealt with vacant lot issues and commended others in the community who are 

out there looking for codes violations.  Mayor Janakovic stated it is a "massive 

job" and "it's time we roll up our sleeves."  He stated that all help is 

appreciated. 
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Mr. Mickel requested clarification with regard to Mr. DiBartola's request for a 

proclamation.   Mr. Gunby noted that information has been gathered to move 

forward with a proclamation.  Attorney Andrews stated the matter will be 

brought before Council for a vote.     

 

Mr. Vizza requested the revenue status with regard to Duke LifePoint.  Mr. Gunby 

stated the tax bills are out and the accounts revenue columns for 2015 are 

significantly higher than in 2014.     

 

Mayor Janakovic stated there have been regular meetings with officials from the 

hospital.  Attorney Andrews has been meeting with the County Solicitor as 

well.  

 

Mr. Mickel discussed the height of the basketball hoops at the Park Avenue 

Playground.  Mr. Gunby stated all of the playgrounds are being reevaluated.  

Mayor Janakovic has spoken to Mike Kane and hopes to resurrect the Get 

Going in Moxham Project. 

 

Mrs. Mock requested an update on the new equipment.  Mr. Gunby stated the 

equipment is starting to arrive.  He stated that out of the savings from his 

initial estimates a new street sweeper will be purchased from A&H Equipment 

Company at a cost of around $135,000 without impact on the budget.   He 

stated, however, that the sweeper has not officially been purchased as it must 

first be approved by Council.   

 

Mayor Janakovic stated a second sweeper will help to rectify the street cleaning issues 

previously noted.   

   

 

REPORT BY THE CITY SOLICITOR 

 

David Andrews, Esquire, Solicitor, asked for Council's approval of a settlement of a 

tax assessment appeal case pending in Cambria County Court involving a 

property owned by Sara Ann Sargent on Walnut Street.  He stated that he, the 

County Solicitor, and the Greater Johnstown School District Solicitor have all 

agreed on a value for settlement of the case for the vacant lot on Walnut 

Street.  Attorney Andrews stated the revised assessed value is $4,320.    
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Attorney Andrews read the resolution into the record as follows:   

 

RESOLUTION NO. 9739 

 

A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE SETTLEMENT OF THE TAX 

ASSESSMENT APPEAL CASE INVOLVING SARA ANN SARGENT FOR 

THE PROPERTY ON WALNUT STREET FOR THE REVISED ASSESSED 

VALUE OF $4,320, AUTHORIZING THE SOLICITOR TO SIGN 

SETTLEMENT DOCUMENTS WITH CAMBRIA COUNTY AND THE 

GREATER JOHNSTOWN SCHOOL DISTRICT. 

 

Mr. Gentile made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Mickel and 

passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas:   Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel,   Mrs. Mock,  

  Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile (7). 

 Nays:   None (0). 

 

 

With regard to the street sweeper, Mr. Gunby read a resolution into the record as 

follows: 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 9740 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF JOHNSTOWN TO 

ALLOW THE CITY MANAGER AND THE SOLICITOR TO MOVE 

FORWARD AND SIGN AN AGREEMENT WITH A&H EQUIPMENT CO. 

TO PURCHASE A PELICAN STREET SWEEPER AT A COST OF 

APPROXIMATELY $135,000. 

 

Mr. Vitovich made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Mock 

and passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas:   Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza,  

  Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic (7). 

 Nays:  None (0). 

  

Mr. Gunby noted that $10,000 necessary to repair the hydraulics in the old sweeper 

will be put towards the purchase of a new street sweeper. 
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REPORT BY THE CITY ENGINEER 

 

City Engineer Andrew Fedorko distributed a copy of his report to all members.   He 

discussed the repair contract awarded to L&M Excavating, which is relocating 

a sanitary sewer on Haynes Street.  

 

Mr. Fedorko noted that Roxbury Phase One will restore the parking area in time for 

baseball season.  Mr. Fedorko stated that Rutledge Place, Fox Alley, Lee Place 

will be paved this month.  He noted that final notice door hangers for 

nonresponding property owners have been distributed in the Roxbury area.      

 

With regard to the Oakhurst Phase One Project, Mr. Fedorko noted that 73 percent of 

the pipe installation has been completed on contract one and 22 percent on 

contract two.   

 

Mr. Fedorko stated that 38 percent of the pipe installation has been completed with 

regard to the Woodvale/Prospect Project.  He noted that Continental 

Construction is approximately 32 percent complete with pipe installation on 

the Prospect Project.   

 

Mr. Fedorko commented that he continues to meet with Oakhurst and Woodvale 

property owners with regard to connecting to the new sanitary system or 

capping and marking a new lateral in a location that would best fit their needs 

and, in some cases, can be a lot cheaper for the property owner.  He offered 

his assurance that nothing illegal is being done with the connections and DEP 

is well aware of the status of the projects.   

 

The City Engineer stated that bids are open with regard to the Moxham Phase One 

Project and noted Continental Construction and Kukurin Contracting as the 

low bidders.  He further stated construction will start in June of 2015.   

 

Mr. Fedorko reported that the Woodvale/Oakhurst laterals is a joint construction 

project with JRA and involves two separate PennVEST loans, which is 

scheduled to commence in October of 2015.   

 

With regard to violation enforcement, pressure testing on property transfers became 

effective as of April 1st, 2015.   

 

The City Engineer noted the EADS Group has contacted R.W. Sidley to provide a 

cost estimate with regard to the components that have deteriorated in the 

Lincoln Street Garage. 
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Mr. Fedorko reported that cost estimates are being prepared for some deteriorated 

channel walls near 521-523 Russell Avenue and the Moskal Funeral Home.     

 

There was discussion with regard to a newspaper article and problems with Kukurin 

Contracting and the Cambria/Somerset Authority for work done at the Que.   

 

Mr. Gentile questioned Dan Beyer with regard to grants being obtained for Russell 

Avenue and Moskal Funeral Home.  Mr. Beyer noted a determination should 

be made by September/October.   He noted these would be projects for next 

year.  

 

Mr. Vitovich inquired if the gabion cages will be replaced with new ones.  Mr. Beyer 

answered that the cages would not be replaced.   

 

Mrs. Mock asked Mr. Fedorko whether the manhole issues were resolved.  Mr. 

Fedorko stated once the frost has dissipated from the ground, all the low 

manholes, grates, and inlets will be adjusted accordingly.  He further noted the 

slag backfill material, compared to limestone, will save the City 

approximately $5 million in construction until the projects are completed.        

  

Mr. Gunby commented that there are $10.9 million worth of PennVEST applications. 

He is trying to conserve monies and incorporate the needed changes at a 

reasonable cost. 

 

Mr. Fedorko stated any street problem areas will be milled and repaved.  Mr. Gunby 

clarified that paving will be done curb to curb in sections impacted by the 

project.  Mr. Fedorko stated the City is spending approximately $500,000 per 

project outside of the ditch.  

 

Mr. Gentile inquired as to the status of the sewer lids that were lifted on Broad Street, 

Strayer Street, and Fairfield Avenue.  Mr. D'Ettorre stated the issues with the 

lifted sewer lids will be resolved.     

 

 

PRIOR YEARS AUDIT REPORT 

 

No Report. 

 

 

REPORT OF POLICE CHIEF 

 

Chief Craig Foust noted his comments were covered under the Report by the City 

Manager. 
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REPORT ON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

 

Renee Daly, Economic Development Director, reported that Administrative Assistant 

Marlane Zima will be retiring on May 11, 2015, and noted that there are 

currently 17 applications for her position, which will be filled by the end of 

the month.   

  

 Ms. Daly is awaiting results of a HUD audit monitoring and noted HUD 

seemed pleased with the CHODO or housing development through the county. 

She stated that Department of Health monitoring for lead based paint came 

back with no findings for the first time in seven years.    

 

 Ms. Daly stated the Farmers' Market (Downtown) will begin on Friday, May 

8, 2015, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and the West End Farmers' Market 

(Senior Life) will begin on Tuesday, June 9, 2015, from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  

 

 She noted a public meeting was held on March 19, 2015, with regard to the 

Cambria City Phase II master plan and stated notification should be received 

by the end of the month as to additional funding.   

 

Mr. Gentile requested an update with regard to the apartment complex on Boyer 

Street in Coopersdale.  Ms. Daly stated several locations have been submitted 

for PHFA and noted the state must approve the possible historic building.  

Once approval is given and the funds are released, the matter can move 

forward.   

     

Mr. Vizza asked Ms. Daly and her department to investigate the 700 block of 

Highland Avenue where cars are scattered around a business and also, the 

small industrial park at Oak and Murdock Street in Hornerstown that is being 

turned into a landfill. 

 

 

COUNCIL COMMITTEE/NEIGHBORHOOD LIAISON REPORTS 

 

Mrs. Mock thanked Chief Foust and the Johnstown PD for apprehending a person 

who was doing the graffiti damage in the West End.   She noted the West End 

Improvement Group has thus far raised over $12,000 for cameras and further 

noted an anonymous donation of $2,000.   

 

 Mrs. Mock stated a meeting was held with Dectective Kevin Price of the Drug 

Task Force, Chief Foust, Mr. Gunby, Councilmembers, and neighborhood 

residents with regard to installation of the cameras.   
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Mr. Mickel stated the Roxbury Civic Group agreed at its last meeting to start the 

second phase of camera installation at the Roxbury Park.  Mr. Mickel 

recognized the Moxham group for patrolling the Park Avenue Playground 

since the shooting on March 22, 2015, in an attempt to "take back their 

neighborhood." 

 

Mr. Vitovich congratulated Mrs. Mock for receiving the YWCA Tribute to Women 

Yellow Rose Award.   

 

Mr. Vizza welcomed the Freight Station, a new restaurant in downtown Johnstown 

located at 20 Matthew Street near the Gautier mill gate that will open April 

11, 2015.    

 

Mayor Janakovic stated that UPJ in partnership with the City and some grants is 

sponsoring a Night Life event on Saturday, April 11, 2015, from 6:00 p.m. to 

2:00 a.m. for UPJ students who will be bussed to the downtown area, Roxbury 

and Cambria City.   He hopes that by next fall the Transit Authority will have 

a regular route in place to transport the students to downtown.   

 

Mr. Johncola stated that City maps will be reviewed with the EADS Group following 

the meeting.  Mr. Johncola recently attended and enjoyed Fight Night at the 

Bulldog Arena.  

 

Mr. Gentile noted a new backhoe was recently purchased.  He commended the Fire 

Department for their quick action at a recent motorcycle accident on Beatrice 

Avenue in the West End.      

 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 

Mayor Janakovic read into the record the following communications: 

 

1. Planning Commission Minutes of March 4, 2015.   

 

Mrs. Mock made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Johncola 

and passed by the following vote: 

  

 Yeas: Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile,  

  Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 
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Mr. Vitovich noted Mr. Wilfred Frombach's resignation from the Planning 

Commission for health reasons.  He thanked Mr. Frombach for his 

contributions to the City and requested that a letter or a plaque be presented in 

his honor.  

 

2. Letter from Jack Williams.   

 

3. Code complaint from Jack Williams. 

 

4. Code complaint from Charlene Stanton. 

 

5. Code complaint from Joe Warhul. 

 

 

PETITIONS 

 

None. 

 

 

ORDINANCES FOR FIRST READING 

 

BILL NO. 5 OF 2015 AMENDING ORDINANCE 5167 ESTIMATE THE  

AMOUNT OF REVENUES TO BE RECEIVED BY THE CITY OF 

JOHNSTOWN FROM VARIOUS SOURCES AND APPROPRIATING 

SPECIFIC SUMS ESTIMATED TO BE REQUIRED FOR SPECIFIC 

PURPOSES FOR THE OPERATIONS OF THE VARIOUS FUNDS, 

BUREAUS, DEPARTMENTS, THE PAYMENT OF DEBT SERVICE AND 

THE PENSION FUND OBLIGATIONS OF THE CITY OF JOHNSTOWN, 

PENNSYLVANIA, FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR BEGINNING 

JANUARY 1, 2015, INCLUDING THE FOLLOWING CITY OF 

JOHNSTOWN FUND SECTIONS AND THE RESPECTIVE FUNDS 

"BUDGET EXHIBIT A DETAILS". 

 

Mr. Vitovich made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Johncola 

and passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas: Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, 

Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 
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BILL NO. 6 OF 2015, AMENDING ORDINANCE 5168 FIXING THE SALARIES  

AND WAGES TO BE PAID TO ALL ELECTED OFFICIALS AND 

EMPLOYEES OF THE VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS AND BUREAUS OF 

THE CITY OF JOHNSTOWN FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR BEGINNING 

JANUARY 1, 2015. 

 

Mr. Johncola made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Mickel 

and passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas: Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic,  

  Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 

 

 

BILL NO. 7 OF 2015, AN ORDINANCE INCREASING THE INDEBTEDNESS OF  

THE CITY OF JOHNSTOWN, CAMBRIA COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA, 

BY THE ISSUE OF A GUARANTEED REVENUE NOTE IN THE 

MAXIMUM PRINCIPLE AMOUNT OF $10,900,000 FOR PURPOSES.  

 

Mr. Vitovich made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Johncola. 

 

Mr. Gunby stated this is the next PennVEST loan for Moxham sanitary storm sewer 

improvements. 

 

The motion was passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas: Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, 

Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 

 

 

ORDINANCES FOR FINAL READING 

 

None. 

 

 

RESOLUTIONS 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 9736 

 

A DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL INTENT TO REIMBURSE GENERAL FUNDS  

    USED TO CONSTRUCT IMPROVEMENTS FOR THE MOXHAM  
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SANITARY SEWER REHABILITATION PROJECT PHASE ONE IN 

ORDER TO REMOVE INFILTRATION AND INFLOW TO THE 

SANITARY SEWER SYSTEM BY REHABILITATING THE 

COLLECTION LINES AND ELIMINATING INTERCONNECTIONS 

BETWEEN THE SANITARY AND STORM SEWER SYSTEMS WITH 

FUNDS RECEIVED FROM THE PENNSYLVANIA INFRASTRUCTURE 

INVESTMENT AUTHORITY. 

 

Mr. Gentile made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Mickel and 

passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas: Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel,  

  Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 

 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 9737 

 

A RESOLUTION OF CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF JOHNSTOWN,  

PENNSYLVANIA, AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO SIGN ALL 

DOCUMENTS NECESSARY TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT WITH 

CONTINENTAL CONSTRUCTION, INCORPORATED, AWARDING 

CONTRACT 2015-01 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE MOXHAM 

SANITARY STORM SEWER SEPARATION PROJECT PHASE ONE. 

 

Mr. Vitovich made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Mickel 

and passed by the following vote: 

  

 Yeas: Mayor Janakovic, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock,  

  Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 

 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 9738 

 

A RESOLUTION OF CITY COUNCIL, CITY OF JOHNSTOWN,  

PENNSYLVANIA, AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO SIGN ALL 

DOCUMENTS NECESSARY TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT WITH 

KUKURIN CONTRACTING, INCORPORATED, AWARDING 

CONTRACT 2015-02 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE MOXHAM 

SANITARY STORM SEWER SEPARATION PROJECT PHASE ONE. 
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Mrs. Mock made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Johncola 

and passed by the following vote: 

 

 Yeas: Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock, Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza,  

  Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic (7). 

 Nays: None (0). 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Land Bank Ordinance 

 

 Mr. Gunby will be undergoing significant changes very soon to widen the 

scope of the land bank ordinance  

 

 Mayor Janakovic reported a number of vacancies on some of the authorities or 

commissions.  Nominations were taken for one vacancy on the Johnstown 

Housing Authority. 

 

 Mr. Mickel nominated Barry Gallagher.  The motion was seconded by Mr.  

 Vizza. 

 

 Mrs. Mock nominated Charles Arnone.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 

Gentile.   

 

 Mr. Gallagher received the following vote:  

 Mr. Mickel (1) 

 

 Mr. Arnone received the following votes: 

 Mrs. Mock,  Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, Mr. 

Johncola (6). 

 

  Mayor Janakovic confirmed Mr. Arnone's appointment to the Johnstown 

Housing Authority. 

 

Nominations were taken for four vacancies on the Planning Commission.  Mr. Gunby 

noted that three are from expired terms and one created by the resignation of 

Mr. Frombach. 

 

 Mr. Gentile nominated Donald Buday.    The motion was seconded by Mr. 

Johncola. 
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 Mr. Mickel nominated Linda Orlosky and Pamela Renowden.   The motion 

was seconded by Mrs. Mock. 

 

 Mrs. Mock nominated Curt Davis.  

 

 Mr. Vitovich nominated James White.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 

Johncola.   

 

 Mr. Vizza nominated Mary Ann Lovrich.   The motion was seconded by Mrs. 

Mock.   

 

 Mr. Buday received the following votes: 

 Mr. Gentile, Mr. Vizza, Mrs. Mock, Mr. Mickel, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Gentile  

Mayor Janakovic (7). 

 

 Mrs. Orlosky received the following votes: 

 Mrs. Mock, Mr. Mickel, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic (5) 

 

 Ms. Renowden received the following votes: 

  Mrs. Mock, Mr. Mickel (2) 

 

 Mr. Davis received the following votes: 

 Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mrs. Mock, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Gentile, 

 Mayor Janakovic (6) 

 

  Mr. White received the following votes: 

  Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Johncola, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic (5) 

 

 Ms. Lovrich received the following votes: 

 Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Mickel (3) 

 

 The following were appointed to the Planning Commission: 

 Donald Buday 

  James White 

 Curt Davis 

 Linda Orlosky  

 

Mayor Janakovic thanked Council and Deputy Mayor Vizza for their diligent work in 

providing ample nominations for the above appointments.   

 

Mr. Mickel made a motion to approve the $10,000 request for the Carnegie Mellon 

University study.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Gentile and passed by the 

following vote: 
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  Yeas: Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Vizza, Mr. Gentile, Mayor Janakovic, 

   Mr. Johncola, Mr. Mickel, Mrs. Mock (7). 

  Nays: None (0). 

 

   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


